

Mr S Birkett

FOIManager@metoffice.gov.uk Direct tel: +44(0)1392 885680 Direct fax: +44(0)1392 885681

Our Ref: 0035748

19 September 2014

Dear Mr Birkett

Request for Information: Release of Information under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004

Your correspondence dated 30 August 2014 has been considered to be a request for information in accordance with the Environmental Information Regulations 2004.

You asked:

LETTER REQUESTING ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION

Please confirm receipt of this request.

I am writing to request information under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004/Freedom of Information Act 2000. In order to assist you with this request, I am outlining my query as specifically as possible.

I wish to understand the Met Office's air pollution forecasts for each 12, 13 and 14 July 2013 for the Brecon Beacons and neighbouring areas. You will be aware three soldiers died after participating in an SAS selection exercise on 13 July 2013.

I would like to know the Met Office's Daily Air Quality Index forecast for each of those three days as published on each of the five days up to and including 12, 13 and 14 July 2013 eg on each 8, 9, 10, 11 and 12 July for 12 July.

I would like this data for each of Pen Y Fan, Corn Du, Storey Arms, Llwyn-y-Celyn Youth Hostel, Brecon Beacons Visitor Centre, Fan Frynych, Cwmbran, Henllys, Pontypool, Ponty Pool Ski Centre, Risca and Caerleon.

I would also like any information the Met Office holds about ozone levels in or around those areas on 12, 13 or 14 July 2013. I am aware for example that ozone levels were elevated at Cwmbran during that time.

I would be interested in any information held by the Met Office regarding my requests e.g. maps, tables, reports, emails or other responses to enquiries from the Police, Coroner or Health and Safety Executive or Defra.

I understand I do not have to specify particular files or documents and that it is the Met Office's responsibility to provide the information I require. If you need further clarification, please contact me by email on simon@emailbirkett.com.

I would like to receive the information in electronic and paper form please. I would be pleased to discuss the collection/delivery arrangements for such paper copies.

If my request is denied in whole or in part, I ask that you justify all deletions by reference to specific exemptions of the act. I will also expect you to release all non-exempt material. I reserve the right to appeal your decision to withhold any information or to charge excessive fees. If you plan to charge for this information, I would ask that you pay particular attention to the ruling on fees made by the Information Tribunal 28 March 2006: Mr David Markinson v. Information Commissioner.

This decision makes clear that public authorities cannot charge an unreasonable amount for environmental information. It directed King's Lynn and West Norfolk Borough Council to overturn their charging structure and adopt instead a price of 10p per photocopied A4 page. Section 44 of the Tribunal decision states that a public authority can only exceed the guide price if it can demonstrate a good reason to do so, and in considering whether any such reason exists the public authority should:

i. take due regard of the guidance set out in the Code of Practice on the discharge of the obligations of public authorities under the Environmental Information Regulations 2004 and the Guidance to the Environmental Information Regulations 2004, both published by Defra, to the effect that any charge should be at a level that does not exceed the cost of producing the copies;

ii. disregard any costs, including staff costs, associated with the maintenance of the information in question or its identification or extraction from storage; and iii. disregard any factors beyond the number and size of sheets to be copied, in particular, the real or perceived significance of the content, or the effect that any charging structure may have on the Met Office's revenue or its staff workload.

The Met Office holds part of this information as detailed below:

Historically the Met Office did not produce and publish Daily Air Quality Index (DAQI) forecast maps. However, to provide advice and assistance the data held for that period consists of maps of the DAQI over the whole UK. Please see attached maps for the 12, 13, 14 July, with each day having the forecast generated in the four preceding days.

We do not hold the historic data for any specified places/areas.

The data on measured ozone levels is collected and archived on the Department for Environment Food and Rural Affairs (Defra) Air Quality site http://uk-air.defra.gov.uk/data/.

The Met Office does not hold any information regarding requests relating to air pollution forecasts.

I hope this answers your enquiry.

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other reuse, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright holder. Most documents supplied by the Met Office will have been produced by government officials and will be Crown Copyright. You can find details on the



arrangements for re-using Crown Copyright on the Met Office website at: http://www.metoffice.gov.uk/corporate/legal/licences.html. Information you receive which is not subject to Crown Copyright continues to be protected by the copyright of the person, or organisation, from which the information originated. You must ensure that you gain their permission before reproducing any third party (non Crown Copyright) information.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to me in the first instance. Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF http://www.ico.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely, FOI Team